Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America
Conference Call- September 12,2023
The Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America meeting was called to order at 7:32 pm by Corporation President, Walter Schaefer Jr. The following were present: DeWayne Beechy, Lewis Biddle, Jim Carey, Michelle Keaffaber, Herman Miller, Corbly Orndorff, Larry Piergallini Walter Schaefer Jr., Dean Woodbury, and Ray N. Yoder.  

Walter Schaefer, Jr. thanked everyone for joining the conference call. Ray Yoder was approached by the Eastern Draft Horse Breeders sale committee, who is requesting a list of all foals born and registered in 2022. The sale committee requested a similar list last year, but wanted contact information for each owner. In 2022, the board of directors decided not to submit a list. This year, they are not requesting contact information to be on the list.

Michelle Keaffaber stated that our current registry system does not allow us to pull this information quickly. Each horse would have to be looked up individually. There were over 4,000 horses registered in 2022, and it would take the office staff approximately 5 days to get this list completed. Michelle also reached out to IT to get an estimate on how it would cost to include this type of list on our current registry.

The board of directors discussed what would be included on the registry list, where this list will be published, who can receive this list, and how it would benefit the Corporation in the future.

Ray N. Yoder moved to approve a budget not to exceed $1,500 to Stellar Blue for software updates to include a list with several different data points.
Dewayne Beechy seconded the motion.
Motion passed unanimously.

The board agreed this list would only be accessible to the office staff and anyone requesting this list must contact the office to obtain it. The board will discuss guidelines on who can obtain this list in the December meeting.

Dewayne Beechy moved to give the list to the Eastern Breeders Draft Horse sale committee. The list will contain the following: Registration #, Horse’s name, Sire, Dam, Breeder, and Owner.
Ray N. Yoder seconded the motion.
Motion passed unanimously.

Walter Schaefer, Jr. reminded everyone of our schedule for the December meeting. The Corporation board will meet Thursday after the Alliance board and again on Saturday morning.

Dean Woodbury moved to adjourn.
Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:11 pm.

Signed: 
Michelle Keaffaber
Secretary, Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America

